
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

26 August 2022 
 
 
Advisory Number : REM- 2022-06 
 
Subject : FINAL CALL: Submission of Metered Quantity (MQ) of Voluntary RE 

Generators (e.g. Net-Metered Facilities, Non- WESM Embedded 
Generators and RE Generation Facilities for Own Use) by the Host 
Distribution Utilities 

 
Dear Distribution Utilities, 
 
We thank all those who have submitted their 2018 MQ Data of Voluntary RE Generators 
relative to the attached REM Advisory No. 2022-01 sent on 18 February 2022. For those who 
have not complied with this yet, please be advised that we are extending the deadline of 
submission until 15 September 2022, 5:00PM. Any request for extension is discouraged. 
 
Please note that if there is no submission of 2018 MQ data by the said deadline, no RECs will 
be issued for the subject billing period. Furthermore, if MQ Data for 2019 onwards are already 
available, you may continue submitting the MQ Data in the PREMS. 
 
If you wish to register voluntary generator/s, please immediately submit electronic copies of 
the following to the reregistrar@wesm.ph: 

1. Duly-accomplished Facility Registration Form in signed PDF and excel formats 
2. Supporting Documents as follows: 

2.1 For Net-Metered Facility- Net Metering Agreement or Signed Proof of Accuracy of 
Facility Details 
2.2. For non-WESM embedded RE generator with commercial operations 2009 
onwards- Certificate of Compliance or Distribution Wheeling Service Agreement 
2.3 For RE facility for own-use or self-generating facilities- Certificate of Compliance 
or Distribution Wheeling Service Agreement or Letter of Consent from the Facility 
Owner  

 
Should you have any questions or other concerns regarding this Advisory, please send an 
email to reregistrar@wesm.ph  or contact Ms. Pamela Denise B. Cañete at 0917 162 1219 or 
Ms. Margret Lim at 0905 565 2327. 
 
Thank you. 
 
 
For the RE Registrar, 

CLARES LOREN C. JALOCON 
Head, Corporate Planning & Communications Department 
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